2900 JAZZ STREET, ROUND ROCK, TEXAS 78664

#2751

May 8, 2020

Chris Perkins, P.E.

City of Round Rock

Utilities and Environmental Services
2008 Enterprise Drive

Round Rock, Texas 78664

Re: Wastewater Oversize Request
Sauls Tract

Dear Mr. Perkins,

The purpose of this letter is to request oversize reimbursement on the wastewater line that is
planned to extend from the McNutt interceptor at the north end of the Siena project along CR
110 to approximately the intersection of CR 110 and University Drive. There is 4,772 feet of
wastewater line that the City is requiring to be oversized from a 12” pipe to a 15” pipe. Using
the City’s reimbursement policy of $2.60 per inch per foot, this would result in $37,221.60. The
construction plans for this project were approved by the City. The project has been completed
and a final walk through has occurred. The developer of the project that paid to construct the
wastewater line is Scott Felder Homes, LLC, a Texas LLC.

| am available to discuss the project further, if necessary. | can be reached at 512-836-4793 or
by email at brentj@rj-eng.com

Sincerely,

; |

R. Brent Jones, P.E.
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